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Hello from MAA!!!
Well…sorry for the delay folks but between summer and fall…we are just getting around to another newsletter filled with exciting information related to the growing alpaca industry in Maine!
We wish to let you know that we are here for you and one of our goals this year and next are to provide for quick and effective communication. 

We will be sending this free monthly newsletter to members of MAA and other interested parties.
This newsletter will include a calendar of upcoming events, committee requests and more information important to you. 
Please take the time to read each newsletter carefully and contact the corresponding committee or BOD member with any and all your questions.

So, here we go:
1. VET FUND RAFFLE – Thanks to all of you for your support of the Vet Fund and donating items. The Raffle was run by Claudia Raessler with assistance from Nancy Durst. 
Thanks ladies for your time and energy on this worthwhile project. For those of you unfamiliar with this project, a raffle was held at the New England Coastal Classic show this past fall. Monies raised goes to help support further vet education for Camelid vets in the state of Maine. 
This fall’s raffle raised $895 while the silent auction items generated $1350. Thanks to all who helped ‘man’ the booth at the show, donated items and of course, to all those who bought tickets and signed up on the auction items.
 
2. WEBSITE NEWS – Here Ye…Here Ye…Calling all those who want to tell the world about your alpacas!!!

Take advantage of the great opportunity to help gain exposure for your growing business and support the MAA Website. Some ads are up and running so be sure to check them out!
Banner ads will be running – 6 per month at the reasonable fee of $30 per ad. The banner ad will be hot linked to your farm’s website. You may run 2 months in a row. If a space is available the 3rd month, you may be contacted for participation. Banner ad size is 150x50 pixels. Contact Al Maloney at al@newaim.com with your questions regarding this great opportunity. 


Monies raised from the banner ads will go directly toward further promotion and advancement of educational and resource materials for the site itself as well as increase traffic and its exposure.

3. MAA Logo – Thanks goes to Laura Osgood of Black Woods Farm for her design work and ‘criation’ of our new Logo. Look for this to appear on many of our items in the upcoming future and of course, check it out on the web site.
4. Fall Rains = Deworm with Ivermectin/Dextomax– A few cases have been showing up on Maine Camelid farms of Menigeal worm this fall season. Be sure to have your de-worming schedule up to date and check with your vet if you have any questions at all on the procedures you should have in line if you see a problem. With this one, quick, early detection can prove to be invaluable in saving the alpaca from a life time of issues if not loss of life in general. Cornell University is working on a possible one time injection that may help prevent M worm. Nothing yet is defined or available for market but let’s hope one day soon we can add this annoying worm to the list of extinction in our American herd. Keep working Cornell!
5. Winter Health Preparations by Cindy Lavan, Chase Tavern Farm– 
Check your herd health now before you encounter a problem in winter….

As the fleece grows on our furry friends, they appear to be getting fatter for the upcoming winter season, however looks can be very deceiving. Get your hands on your alpaca or better yet, get them on a scale. Get a pre-winter weight and body score your alpacas before the dead of winter is upon us. Now is the time to check your alpaca’s condition before issues develop during the winter months. Pay particular attention to moms who have cria at their side. A few simple steps outlined below will help you encounter a potential problem before it becomes a bigger problem. An ounce of prevention will save you gallons of frustration later…

Tip to check alpaca’s health ----

Membrane check. 

Hold your alpaca normally around the neck. Lift their upper eyelid back. You should see a nice, deep red or pinkish color. Do this to every alpaca. You will soon see a baseline color to establish a gauge by and know too who shows more color and who shows less. Also, check the color of their gums. Again, look for a nice pink or deep red color. If you see a pale color and the membrane is soft and won’t peel back easily (eye membrane), your alpaca needs your help medically. 
Blood Panel

Have them vet checked for anemia and/or any other secondary infections such as Epe (now called Mycoplasma Haemolama), etc. I recommend doing blood work up to achieve a baseline reading on your alpaca before a problem may arise. Dr. Evans Manual lists recommended baseline levels for alpaca blood work. Also look for elevated white blood cell counts and check liver enzymes on the older alpacas. If you have a slow growing alpaca, do a separate blood test for Thyroid levels. Note the slightest signs of behavior change – laying around more than usual – not running to the feed – these can be indicators of a problem developing inside your alpaca.
Fecal Test/Deworm

Also, without question, de-worm. Many tapeworms are becoming resistant to Fenbenzadole so Valbazen has become the de-wormer of choice but is not recommended for pregnant dams. Check with your vet for their recommended methods of de-worming after you have your fecal results. Also, just because you de-worm once, you will still need to do a recheck on your fecal 7-10 days after the day of your last administration of the meds. Every day you do poop removal, monitor the poop for evidence of tapeworm, change in consistency, etc. Change of seasons can also bring on changes in dung so take extra notice especially during this time of the year. Don’t be surprised as well a day or two after de-worming your alpaca is feeling out of sorts in the belly. Worm kill can cause an upset stomach so keep an extra look out for this additional behavior change.
Additional Vitamin Therapy.

Also, this time of year, have plenty of B complex in the frig ready to go. B complex is a great additive for increasing an alpaca’s appetite. We also use a paste vitamin supplement. VitaCharge is available through kvvet.com and can be administered orally. We recommend that all fall and winter cria receive an oral dose weekly to avoid Rickets like systems from developing. I have seen cria born in the fall/winter months that have Rickets like symptoms and don’t grow well on other farms around New England and this simple weekly assistance can make a huge difference as they mature.

A great oral vitamin supplement for slightly anemic alpacas is Red Cell. Found on the feed store shelf, administration of this great vitamin backed liquid smells (and tastes – tasted by accident on my part) like candy and the alpacas don’t mind it at all. Daily administration is suggested with weekly supplementation of Iron Dextran for the heavy duty Iron boost. 

6. CALENDAR OF UPCOMING FALL and SPRING EVENTS –
Great ways to learn have fun and make friends! 
Some events require pre-registration so check for details via the contact information provided.
NEAOBA Holiday Tour – Dates – www.neaoba.org – Sign up now with Raini Blowers at Raini Ridge Farm - lcblowers@hotmail.com if you want to participate in this year’s event. 
November 19, 2005- 10-12 MAA Business Meeting with coffee and pastries served.  Marriot at Sable Oaks, Portland, ME
 
November 19 & 20, 2005-  12-5 Sat, 8-12 Sun:  MAA Annual Continuing Education Seminar: Genetics with Dr. Dorian J. Garrick. Marriot at Sable Oaks, Portland, ME
                                                                     Contact:    bonniecallery@acadia.net     
 
March 30- April 2, 2006 – North American Alpaca Show – Springfield, MA

AOBA Sanctioned Level IV show. For entry information and information on speakers, show, etc. visit www.naalpacashow.com
All American Futurity Auction and Show – April 23-24, 2006, Louisville, KY
Alpaca Futurity and auction. For more information, visit www.the-futurity.com
MAPACA Jubilee, April 27-30, 2006, Farm Show Complex, Harrisburg, PA

AOBA Sanctioned Halter, Fleece and Performance Classes. For more information, visit www.mapacajubilee.com 

PAOABA Breeder’s Showcase, May 12-14, 2006, Toyota Arena, York, PA

AOBA Certified show sponsored by PAOBA. Visit www.paoba.org for more information and registration materials.
Fleece Skirting and More, June 24, 2006, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Tim Lavan, AOBA Fleece, Halter and Performance Judge and Judge Trainer. For more information, visit http://www.ctalpacas.com/cal.htm. Pre-registration is required.
Maine Open Farm Day Sunday July 25, 2006 – Date pending verification
Go to http://www.getrealmaine.com/visit/open_farm_day.html for details
To add a calendar item, send an email with all specific information to cindyl@ctel.net
Newsletter ideas, articles, comments, etc. please send to cindyl@ctel.net as well. 

Thanks for your time and support of MAA!!!

